DRAFT

KINGTON LANGLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF KINGTON LANGLEY PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD IN THE MEETING ROOM OF THE VILLAGE HALL ON 

MONDAY 1OTH JULY 2017 THAT COMMENCED AT 7.45PM

PRESENT: Cllrs M Dixson, B Bird, S Pattemore, G Trickey, C Timbrell, L Reynolds.  + 3 members

of the public and Wiltshire Cllr H Greenman     

Public Participation – The Chairman will invite members of the public to speak during the items of

their interest.  

M I N U T E S
	037.17
	Apologies for absence – Received from Cllr Westrop. 



	038.17
	Councillor Vacancies – The Clerk informed all present that there were two interested parties.  However, no enquiries had been received from the notice – closing date for applications is noon 4th August. 



	039.17
	Minutes – The Minutes of the Meeting of Kington Langley Parish Council held on the 12th June 2017 were signed by the Chairman and accepted as a true record.       



	040.17
	Declarations of Interest – None received. .  



	041.17
	Matters Arising and actions from last meeting.    

Proposed Distribution Centre (The Range) The Range now to be located in Bristol – To be monitored.   
J17 application - Neighbouring parishes be notified of the latest correspondence from Savills, and the suggestion of the 6th September for the presentation. Also inform Savills that the 7th July for the presentation was not well received and request that it be held on the 6th September. – ACTION CLERK  - Done – Agenda item 

School Parking – Planning permission is to be applied for – ACTION CLERK   Agenda item   

Highway Matters 
Kerbing –  It is noted that Mr & Mrs Armor wish to donate £500 towards the cost of repairing the curbing section outside their house – It was noted that this scheme was one of two to be considered for funding and that the CATG budget had been cut by half.  -  Ongoing   

A350 Lay-by – Ongoing – to be monitored.   Agenda item   
Upper Common at east end of Parkers Lane - Erosion of the verge.  A request for kerbing to follow the eroded line – Issue raised – Latest update – Listed as a new request for consideration by CATG.  

 Double bends at the top of Plough Hill white lining -  Issue raised 

Water in the road at Church Lane. – To be passed to the Parish Steward  - ACTION CLLR BIRD

Scalpings from the A350 works for Byway 34 – request made ongoing 

Parish Steward programme of visits - Dates for Kington Langley – 13th & 14th June, 11th & 12th July, 12th & 13th September. 

Fly-tipping – A motion was carried at the Parish Forum for the Area Board to purchase mobile CCTV equipment. This was mentioned at the last Area Board meeting and was favourably received. - Ongoing.   

Fly-tipping update – Nothing further to report.   

A350 Layby – Following the recent refreshment trader parked in the layby, enquiries were made to Wiltshire Council and it was established the trader does have permission, however Wiltshire Council omitted to consult with the Parish Council.  This is likely to become a legal matter and Wiltshire Councillor Greenman is taking this forward.  



	042.17
	Planning –   
Wiltshire Council Decisions  

17/03603/CLE – Certificate of Lawfulness for use of private gym/fitness studio for a mix of residential and business purposes at Coldharbour, Swindon Rd, KL – Approved

17/03570/FUL – Stock building at Whitlands Farm – Approved

17/04650/FUL – Extension with new attached pitched roof etc. at Vicary Hs, Church Rd, KL – Approved with conditions. 

Applications for consideration 

17/05194/FUL Replacement UPVC/aluminium windows and concrete surrounds with new lintels and wooden frame windows, replace concrete lintel surround to front door with new wooden lintel and frame at 5 Upper Common KL 

17/05022/FUL New window on the east elevation at Chestnut Hs, Parkers Lane, KL 

17/05933/FUL Conversion of brick stables and hay barn into single residential unit (resubmission of 16/05403/FUL) 

Tree Applications – 17/06173/CTA Work to trees in conservation area at Meadow Hs, Parkers Lane. 

It was resolved to support all the above applications. 

Planning Correspondence – Free Planning training is offered by Wiltshire Council, dates –  27th July, 12th Sept, and 26th Sept.  Clerk will attend on the 27th July.  

Email from a group led by Phil Jones relating to the objections to the planning application for the Gateway J17 requesting a KLPC contact for the group.  Mr Jones spoke of the group and explained that he was looking for a representative of this Parish Council to join the group.  Cllr Dixson volunteered to join the group.  This was unanimously supported.  

Savills are to give an explanatory presentation on amended plans for the Gateway Centre at J17 of the M4 on Tuesday 25th July 7 – 8pm at Kington Langley Village Hall. The Clerk reported that the following information was received earlier this evening from Savills: 

I can confirm that the amendments (which are intended to be submitted next week) will incorporate the following:

· Reduced maximum heights

· Reduced maximum building size

· A commitment to more substantial strategic landscaping

· Confirmation of a surface water drainage strategy that goes beyond what is legally required (i.e. a benefit to the wider community by controlling and reducing flows downstream)

As agreed, this information will be set out more fully at the briefing on 25th July.

Flyer – Mrs Buchan has drafted a flyer to be dropped into residential properties in the village.  Following amendments, it was unanimously supported that this be done.  An up to date version of the flyer is to be forwarded to the Clerk and is to be placed on the website.  As there is a cost involved for the printing of this flyer, it was resolved that the Parish Council cover the cost of the printing. 
Notification of the Draft Wiltshire Site Allocation Plan consultation – Noted. 

Letter from Planning services W.C. regarding electronic circulation of plans.  From the 31st July, no hard copies of plans will be sent out to Parish Councils.  All plans will need to be viewed on line.  This was not favourably received and the Clerk to write to Planning Services to voice the Parish Council’s concerns and request that at least one hard copy of applications be sent out to Parish Councils. – ACTION CLERK   

	043.17
	Neighbourhood Plan – Cllr Timbrell briefed all that the N P Steering Group was waiting to be assigned a Link Officer from Wiltshire Council. 



	044.17
	Community Speed Watch –   Update from Kington Langley traffic team as follows:    A call has been put out for volunteers to help co-ordinate and run the Community Speed Watch. 

All volunteers will need to fill in an application form.  The first training date available is Wednesday 20th September 4-6pm. It is hoped to get as many people as possible to come on that day so we can get started. We have had 8 volunteers so far.  

The following to be put on the website and into the village magazine. - 

"The Parish Council would welcome more volunteers to take part in the official training on 20th September for the village Speed Watch campaign.  Would those wishing to be included please email their names to kingtonlangleytraffic@gmail.com. Thank you"

Cllr Reynolds to relay the details of the school project to the team. – ACTION CLLR REYNOLDS  



	045.17
	Chairman’s report  - Cllr M Dixson reported on the following:

Morrison’s Recycling is to close this weekend. This is well used and therefore Cllr Greenman to look into this. ACTION CLLR GREENMAN  

Emergency Volunteer – P Hart is covering this role.  Following the disaster of the Grenfell Tower, it was suggested that Mr Hart be co-opted onto the Parish Council as a full member in the event of an emergency.  This to be investigated – ACTION CLERK 



	046.17
	Wiltshire Council report    - Wiltshire Cllr H Greenman reported the following:

On the 19th July, the Strategic Planning team will meet to discuss the Parsonage Way area.



	047.17
	Ongoing projects – 

· Future of Hit or Miss Public House – The Conservation Officer is to raise the question of the condition of the listed building with the property Agent.  Cllr Greenman to contact him to establish progress – ACTION CLLR GREENMAN . 

· Replacement Notice boards – The wood has now been delivered – ongoing. 


· School Parking – The Clerk reported that she had not been able to apply for planning permission due to the lack of communication from the Solicitor.  – Ongoing.   



	048.17
	Village Hall/Recreation Ground – Cllr Trickey explained that he is not a member of the Village Hall therefore cannot report on this.  No meetings had been held since the last report. 

An item to be placed on the August agenda to appoint a CIO representative.  

    

	049.17
	Blocked Drains on Common – Consideration was given to the email received from the School regarding blocked drains – Following drain problems in the school, it was established that the problem was coming from blocked ditches on the common.  Cllr Dixson has explored the problem with a representative from the school and it was resolved to approach the Parish Steward to establish if this is an area where he could assist. – ACTION CLLR BIRD 



	050.17
	Finance – Report previously circulated. 

a) Receipts since 12th June 2017 totalled - £1,708.77.  It was noted that £1,657.50 was the result of a CIL payment for the development at 8 Plough Lane, KL. 
  

b) Payments approved at this meeting totalled - £1,506.13.
   

c) Bank Account balances as at 4th July 2017 – Deposit account - £10,773.85, Current account - £8,011.91, Defib account - £1,551.88. Total £20,337.64.


d) Notification of the inspection of accounts has been posted on the notice boards.


e) Transparency Code information to be posted on the website. 
 

f) Bank Account Signatories were reviewed.  Dennis Gill has now been taken off and it was agreed that Cllrs Dixson, Reynolds, Bird, Timbrell be signatories for the accounts.  The Clerk when necessary.
. 

g) It was noted that a claim for the additional work relating to the Transparency Code has been made and supported.   


h) Donation request from CAB – Not supported at this time. 



	051.17.
	Correspondence received/actions to take –

a) Email from Wiltshire Police relating to a survey – Noted.


b) Press release from Civic Voice relating to 50 years of Conservation Areas – Noted


c) Notification of the Wiltshire Air Ambulance AGM – Noted


d) W.C. Briefing note 325 – Noted


e) Notification of The Good Councillor’s Guide to Neighbourhood Planning from WALC at £3.49 per copy. It was resolved to purchase 2 copies – ACTION CLERK 

f) Notification of improvement works on the A350 – Noted. 


g) Email requesting use of the Commons for Scarecrows 2018 for Sat & Sun 16th & 17th June.  Also that the Commons are cut during W/C Mon 14th June 2018. – It was resolved to honour this request. 
 

h) Email from Chairman of Nettleton P C regarding a possible training course. – It was resolved that Cllr Pattemore attends a course at a cost of around £40.- Cllr Pattemore’s name to be put forward – ACTION CLERK  


i) Scottish and Southern Resilient Communities Fund information – Noted


j) Information regarding the Police and Crime Commissioner’s Community Action Fund –   this to be investigated to see if an application could be made for the school project – ACTION CLERK


	052.17
	Exchange of Information/Agenda items for meeting  14th August 2017 

Cllr Bird reported that permission had now been granted to extend one of the Alms houses.

It was reported that it was possible that Himalayan Balsam was growing in another area of the village – Cllr Timbrell to take a look – ACTION CLLR TIMBRELL. 

Parish Council update sent to the Area Board for the meeting of 26th June. – Clerk attended. 

Cllr Timbrell briefed all that he had spoken to the owners of the field relating to Kilvert’s View and re-instatement of the notice has been agreed.  

The Clerk reported that she had received a phone call from the residents of 2 Wayside Close complaining that a weed sprayer had destroyed an area they had recently planted on the grass verge.  The complainant also pointed out that parts of the grass verge had been destroyed on the opposite side of the road.  Cllr Timbrell inspected and photographed the area and it was established that it was not the Parish Council’s contractor but Wiltshire Council’s contractor who sprayed this area.  This information to be relayed to the complainant. –ACTION CLERK 




MEETING CLOSED AT 9.12PM 
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